
PLANNING BOARD MINUTES 

February 27, 2023 

  A regular meeting of the Town of Dickinson Planning Board was held on the 27th 
day of February, 2023 in the Town Meeting Room, Town Office Building, 531 Old 
Front Street, Binghamton, New York.  Chairman Ford called the meeting to order 
at 6:00 P.M. 
 
Members present:      Ford, Sands, Morello, Van Houten, Mickelson 
Also Present:                Councilman Burns, Code Enforcement Officer Doyle 
 
Adoption of the Planning Board Operating Procedures. Chairman Ford wanted to 
thank everyone on the Board for their hard work in getting these procedures 
completed. A motion was made by member Sands to accept the Operating 
Procedures, and 2nd by member Morello. 
 
Chairman Ford stated he had reached out to the County Planning Office for 2020 
Census information for use in the Town Comprehensive Plan update, but they had 
not received detailed information yet. Some website contacts were to be 
forwarded. He was hoping to have something by this meeting from the County, 
but had not heard anything back at this time. 
 
DOT Project PIN 950123 – Pedestrian Bridge Removal is slated for the 2023 
construction season. Most of the work will be done at night. 
 
No comments from the public. 
 
Motion to approve 1/30/23 minutes. Sands and 2nd by Mickelson. All in favor. 
 
There was a small discussion in regards to the roundabouts and some of the 
issues Planning Board members have seen over the last few months. The rate of 
speed coming into the circle seems to be too high and causing accidents. 
Thoughts from members were given to have the speed limits reduced coming into 
the roundabouts. Members suggested reaching out to the NYS DOT or the 
Sheriff’s office to help enforce the current speed limits or have them reduced. 
Member Sands was asked to write up a summary of the concern discussed for 
Board review and forwarding to Supervisor Marinaccio for his possible action. 



 
Motion to adjournment member Van Houten and 2nd by member Sands. All in 
favor. 
 
The next meeting will be March 27rd at 6:00 P.M. 
The meeting was adjourned at 6:38 P.M. 
 
 
 


